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TOPICS 
Volume: 3  Issue: 8  August 2020 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

The Relief Service Unit (Poplar) was a group of       
people engaged during the Second World War in relief 
work for those who were taking refuge in the air raid 
shelters in Poplar, East London. Many of them were 
pacifists who were exempt active service. Eventually 
the Unit had more than sixty members and employed 
several full-time workers. The volunteers used to work 
through the night, going to their jobs as usual the      
following day.  

When the Blitz started in September 1940 many local 
people were sheltering in the public air raid shelters 
every night. The R.S.U. used an old van to take food 

and tea to the shelterers. They also helped with other problems, such as dealing with incendiary 
bombs, taking people to hospital and moving furniture from bombed-out premise. 

After initial distrust, they were encouraged by the local authority and eventually the van was replaced 
by a mobile canteen supplied by the people of Tambellup, Australia. The old van was stationed at the 
corner of Burdett Road, Commercial Road and East and West India Dock Roads, and became a      
canteen serving hot drinks for people coming off late or early work shifts; it was known as Coffee 
Corner, and existed for about a year (1942).  

After the Blitz ended, the Unit split into two separate parts, one based in Isleworth and the other in 
Poplar, at a                  
bomb-damaged  
Presbyterian church in 
Plimsoll Street. The  
latter was named the 
Relief Service Unit 
(Poplar). During the 
quiet periods between 
bombing campaigns 
they organised various 
activities for local    
people, including      
outings to Epping     
Forest. 

B & J Taylor T & M Bradshaw L & S Witham K Sprigg N & E White 

R Lay G Marsh H Wills D Brown  

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors: 
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Community News 

Thankyou 
To Jim and Annabel Witham and 
Derek Batchelor, 
Please accept my heartfelt thanks and    
gratitude for the assistance you provided me 
on Friday 17th July 2020.  

Steve Maguire 

Congratulations 
to our daughter 
Tayla-Jane on 
her marriage to 
Lewis Morrison 

on the 27th June 
at Harewood    

Forest,         
Denmark. It was 

such a special 
day. Love Mum 
and Dad xxx 

Congratulations 
to Tanisha and 
her fiancé Geoff 

on the safe       
arrival of           

Valencia, born 
4th July, 7lbs 
2oz. Mum and 

bub doing         
extremely well. 
Love Mum and 

Dad xxx 

The Tambellup Volunteer Fire &   
Emergency Service members wish to thank 
Broomehill Tambellup Security Guard (Rob 

and Rona) for the generous  donation of 
$100, which was part  proceeds of the sale 
of CCTV systems to people in Tambellup 

and surrounding  communities.  
Your generosity is very much  appreciated! 

The Tambellup Lions Club held their Installation night for the incoming office bearers on 
Wednesday 8th July.  

In the photo, we have (L-R),  Nick Taylor     
Treasurer, AB Bradshaw Secretary, Allan         

Willmott Vice President, Tony Cristinelli Tail 
Twister, Winton Nazzari President, with            
Installation Officer Gus Roosendaal and          

immediate past president Andy 
 Webster. 

It you require assistance please contact a club 
member. We will do our best. 

The club meets at the Tambellup Hotel on the second Wednesday of the month at 7.30pm. 

 
Congratulations to Rhys Brown and Khalia   

Stewart on the arrival of their son Jayden Rhys 
on 21st July 

I would like to thank all of those 

who visited me in Katanning 

and Albany Hospitals. Also 

those who phoned to wish me a 

speedy recovery from my recent illness. 

Thanks also to the people who have called 

since I have been home  

Jim Hull 
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All welcome 

Every Wednesday 
From 10 am 

At the Tambellup CRC 
Morning Tea provided 

Meet and Mingle 
With the ‘fast’, non personal world we live in, there is 
now very limited ‘face to face’ conversation,  
especially on topics related to local and global 
 matters. 
Every THURSDAY from 10am the Tambellup CRC will 
have the urn on for people who would like to come and 
have a cuppa and a chat with  their  fellow  community 
members. 

 
Every THURSDAY 

10am  
At the Tambellup CRC 

Come and have a cuppa and a chat 

Did you know that birth/death and marriage announcement in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an Announcement or a congratulations please don't hesitate to send it 

through to the Tambellup CRC. 

FOR SALE 
3 bedroom double brick and tile house 
5 Taylor Street, Tambellup 
$125 000 contact Jenny 0427 174 659 
*Can also be viewed on Gumtree* 

Operation 

Christmas Child 

Love in a shoebox 

Anyone wanting to purchase boxes 

can ring Joyleen on 9824 1665, evenings. 

Collection time around the middle of September, linking 

up with Wagin. 

Dilley's Electrical Service will be closed from 
1 August to the 30 November 2020 

Beau from Wy Wurry EC8962 on                  
mob: 0428 181 469 is available while David is 
convalescing from surgery  

Keep well everyone and we look forward in   
supporting you once again in December and the 
new year of 2021 

After 16.5 years Trevor & Aileen have  made 
the decision to close the Tambellup BnB. 
No further bookings will be taken, but we      

intend to honour the bookings that we have in 
the book.  

We would like to thank all our clients for your 
support over the years. 

BOXES OF ORGANIC FOOD  

DELIVERED WEEKLY TO YOUR DOOR. 

If there is enough interest we are looking to 

do a weekly run of delivering certified  organic 

food to your door with-in the town-sites of   

Arthur River, Kojonup, Cranbrook, Tambellup, 

Broomehill, Katanning, Woodanilling and Wagin. 

Register your interest by email: can-

djspeight@westnet.com.au or for more infor-

mation - Josie Speight on 0409 667 783 

FOR SALE! 

2.5 Seater Fabric 

Lounge x 2 

$150.00 each ono 

Helen 0457 928 882 
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Shire Notes 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 9825 3555    Fax:  9825 1152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 
The next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 20 August commencing at 4.30pm, at 
the Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings,        
however social distancing requirements limit the number of people able to be present. If you plan to 
attend a Council meeting, we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the 
meeting.   

Questions for Public Question Time are welcome, and can be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 
12.00 noon on the day of the meeting. 

 

COVID-19 
While the WA State Government and the public have done a remarkable job of minimising community     
transmission of the virus, the recent outbreaks in the Eastern States show just how quickly things can          
deteriorate, and how quickly the Government needs to act to get the outbreaks in check. 

   

While our state borders are closed, and arrivals are closely monitored, it is easy to become complacent about 
the lack of COVID-19 cases in our area.  However the Health Department is urging the WA public to remain 
vigilant and to keep yourself and your family members safe, by continuing to implement the following 
measures: 

• practise physical distancing (keep at least 1.5 metres or two arms lengths from each other) 

• practise good personal hygiene (wash hands often with soap and water, or hand sanitiser and cover 
coughs and sneezes with a tissue or use your elbow) 

• stay home if unwell and if you are experiencing flu-like symptoms get tested for COVID-19 

• down load the COVIDSafe app – available at the following link:  https://www.health.gov.au/resources/
apps-and-tools/covidsafe-app 

 

It is recommended you rely on reputable sources of information for updates as the matter evolves, including: 

• WA State Government COVID updates - https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus 

• For COVID-19 fact sheets and FAQs - http://www.health.gov.au/resources  

• Western Australian Department of Health - https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/ 

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETINGS 
A Special Meeting of Council was held on 30 June 2020, to consider a number of urgent matters: 

Drought Communities Program 

Council endorsed the projects nominated for the Drought Communities Program (DCP), which include: 

• Eligible water efficiency projects including the installation of new 250kL tanks and standpipes in 
Broomehill and Tambellup for emergency community use, and fitting of camlocks to existing tanks to 
provide access to water in the event of fires; 

• Upgrades to the Broomehill Recreational Complex, to improve pedestrian access to the oval from the 
Pavilion, and to tier the embankment to provide for better viewing of activities on the oval; 

• Development of a ‘Holland Track’ Interpretive Centre in Broomehill; 

• Streetscape upgrades in Broomehill; 

• Development of a Nature play playground in Holland Park; 

• Development of a youth centre in Tambellup, utilising the Railway Station building; 

• Streetscape upgrades in Tambellup; and 

• Development of a new Town Square and ANZAC memorial in Tambellup. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covidsafe-app
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covidsafe-app
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
http://www.health.gov.au/resources
https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/
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Shire Notes 
 

Community consultation was conducted for all aspects of the DCP projects through June, via Topics, a mailed 
flyer, website and Facebook, and we appreciate the time taken by those who responded with their thoughts. 
The feedback was presented to Council for their information, however the purpose of this meeting was for 
Council to endorse the broader scope of the projects to allow the funding application to be submitted and the 
costs to be included in the development of the budget.   
 

It was pleasing to note that in general, the projects selected, which were derived from the Community        
Strategic Plan, appear to be in line with the community’s thinking.  Feedback relating to aspects of the         
individual projects will be taken on board by Council as the specifics of each project are developed, and more 
consultation will be undertaken with the community as the program evolves. 
 

Local Roads & Community Infrastructure Program 
Council also considered eligible projects for a one off stream of funding from the Australian Government, the 
Local Roads & Community Infrastructure Program.  Given the investment this year in the townsites through 
the Drought Communities Program, Council has determined that this new funding will be expended on roads 
in the Shire that do not normally attract roads funding but support significant transport links through he Shire.  
Projects endorsed include:  

• Culvert replacement - Nymbup Road, Etna Road 

• Town works - Broomehill-Kojonup Road (widen road, new kerbing and footpath, from Post Office to 
Caravan Park), and replacement of broken kerbing in various spots 

• Gravel resheeting - Beejenup Road, Birt Road, Paul Valley Road, Yetemerup Road, Stirling Access 
Road, Flatrocks Road 

 

Independent Living Seniors Accommodation 
With the completion of the Broomehill Independent Living Units on the near horizon, Council considered the 
future management of all the independent living housing and the role of the Independent Living Seniors      
Accommodation (ILSA) Committee. 

 

The ILSA committee, with community representation, was established in 2013/2014 when the Sandalwood 
Villas were under construction.  At that time, the provision of this type of service to the community was new 
to the Shire, and advice from a wide range of sources was required to ensure the processes that were            
established for the operation of the units were appropriate.  The input from the ILSA Committee, and           
especially the community representatives, was valued and appreciated.  

 

Since then, the systems and processes have developed to a point where the management of the independent 
living seniors’ accommodation is considered business as usual, and is managed in conjunction with staff    
housing, by Shire staff.  For that reason, Council determined to disband the ILSA committee. 

 

Council wishes to express its thanks to the community representatives who served on the ILSA Committee 
over the years - Liz Reynalds, Barbara Groves and Aileen Prout – and to the various Councillors who were 
involved with the committee. 

 

Broomehill Independent Living Units 
During May the Shire asked the community for suggestions for a name for the new independent living units 
complex in Broomehill.  A number of suggestions were received, and these were considered at the June 30 
Special Council Meeting.  Council determined that the new complex would be named ‘Holland Court’,        
reflecting the town’s historical connections to John Holland and the Holland Track.  New signage will be    
installed at the entrance to the complex in the near future. 

 



Topics      August 2020 . Page 6 

 

 

 

Shire Notes 

From the 23 July 2020 Ordinary Council Meeting 
Council adopted the 2020-2021 Annual budget.  A budget overview will be presented in the August 2020 
Topics. 

 

Council received the Disability Access and Inclusion Plan annual report.  The annual report is required to be 
submitted to the Department of Communities, and outlines Council’s progress towards achieving the seven 
outcomes of the Disability Access and Inclusion Plan.  Highlights during 2019-2020 included the construction 
of the independent living seniors units in Broomehill, all of which have incorporated accessibility features to 
enable our seniors to age in place, and the upgrade to the Shire’s website to comply with accessibility       
standards. 

 

Council endorsed the review of the Disability Access and Inclusion Plan.  The Plan, which is a five year      
document, outlines the outcomes required, and the strategies that the Shire will undertake to progress      
achieving the outcomes, over the next five year period. The review process included a period of community 
consultation seeking feedback on the Plan itself, and Councils performance to date in relation to improving 
outcomes for people with disability.  A small number of submissions were received relating to improvements 
required at community facilities, and these suggestions have been noted for completion in this year’s budget. 

 

Council received the Corporate Business Plan 2018-2022 Quarterly Progress Report for the period            
April – June 2020 2020.  Progress has been summarised as follows: 

 
 

For more information please contact Pam Hull at the Shire on 9825 3555. 

 

Council endorsed the desktop review of the Corporate Business Plan 2018-2022. A yearly desktop review of 
the Corporate Business Plan is conducted to review the financial implications for the year ahead in context of 
the annual budget, Strategic Resource Plan and other informing documents.  No significant changes were 
made to the Plan. 
 

Council reviewed a number of documents in relation to the Independent Living Seniors Accommodation,      
required due to the changes resulting from the disbanding of the Independent Living Seniors Accommodation 
Committee, and the near completion of the new units in Broomehill. A number of policies, manuals and      
procedures required amendment and endorsement by Council.  The completion of this process gets the Shire a 
step closer to being able to welcome new residents to Holland Court. 
 

Council considered and granted planning consent for the use and development of Lot 547 (100) Tieline Road, 
Broomehill for a patio subject to conditions. 
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Shire Notes 

 

Council conducted a review of its delegations register.  Delegations to the CEO are made to facilitate prompt 
business transactions and streamline the customer service functions of the Shire to ensure waiting times and 
delays are kept to a minimum.   

 

Council endorsed an application by the Shire to the Community Sport and Recreation Facilities Fund         
2020-2021 Small Grants Round, for funding to assist with upgrade of pedestrian access between the    
Broomehill Recreational Complex pavilion to the oval.  The works, which will include the construction of 
pedestrian ramps, landings, stairs and hand rails, will be completed as part of the Complex upgrade projects 
of the Drought Communities Program. 

 

WORKS  
We were sad to farewell long term staff member Ricky Riley during June.  Ricky has left the Shire to go    
mining – in a far warmer climate we are sure.  We look forward to catching up with Ricky when he’s about 
town during his time off. 

 

We are pleased to announce that Steve Ryan has been appointed to the position of Team Leader                
Construction, in Ricky’s place.  Steve has been acting in the role since Ricky commenced his period of leave 
in December, and has done a great job.  Congratulations Steve! 

While waiting for the adoption of the budget to allow the 2020-2021 works program to commence, staff have 
been undertaking planning works for the next year’s projects, to allow funding submissions to be completed.  
These included survey and design processes on Tieline Rd, Flat Rocks Rd and Greenhills South Rd.         
Evaluation of material quantities for 2020-2021 road projects has also been finalised, with tenders for supply 
to be advertised following adoption of the budget.  Staff are on the hunt for gravel supplies in the Shire that 
are in proximity to this year’s construction projects.  Line-marking has been completed on                   
Gnowangerup-Tambellup Road, Tambellup West Road and centreline spotting has been completed on the 
approach to the Warrenup Road intersection. This section will be line-marked during the next round of      
programmed works in September/October. 
 

The maintenance crew has been busy attending to a wide range of tasks during July, from delivery of sand 
and construction of the sand pads for the tank at the new Broomehill Fire Station, attending to potholes and 
fallen trees on various roads, cleaning of drains on Tambellup West Rd, guidepost and sign maintenance, and 
tree pruning on Moulyerup Rd and Bessen Rd. 

 

The Broomehill and Tambellup ovals were sprayed for broadleaf weeds during July.  Parks and gardens staff 
have undertaken new plantings in both townsites, including the establishment of a new garden at the           
information bay on the northern entrance to Tambellup.  

 

Roads graded during July included: Old Broomehill-Kojonup Rd, Punchmirup North Rd, Pallinup Rd, North 
Nookanellup Rd, Norrish Rd, Holly Siding Rd, Holly East Rd, Washington Rd, Holding Rd, Mattiske Rd, 
Parnell Rd, Moore Rd, Wandoo Rd, Hassell Rd. 

 

WORKS REQUESTS 
All residents and contractors are reminded that any works requests must be made through the Shire office to 
ensure they are able to be recorded and tracked for completion and invoicing.  Please do not contact staff 
members directly.  Requests can be phoned through to the office on 9825 3555, or emailed to 
mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au.  The relevant staff member will then be in contact with you to discuss your         
requirements.     

 

We appreciate your assistance in this matter. 

 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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HAVE YOU NOTICED A FAULTY STREET LIGHT IN YOUR STREET? 
Did you know residents are able to report faulty street lighting though an online link provided by               
Western Power: 

https://my.westernpower.com.au/streetlight-issues/ 

 

Western power has improved the online reporting process, with the following new features: 

• A new and improved streetlight map that's much easier to use  

• Real time information on which streetlights have already been reported (the map will indicate this when 
you select a streetlight) 

Option to receive updates on our progress via email/SMS (simply select your contact preference when   
submitting your report) 

 

If you see a fault, report it straight away. Please refrain from keeping a list of faults and reporting them at a 
later date, as one of the faults may have already been resolved and this may cause unnecessary callouts. If the 
streetlight is damaged or fallen, or if you think it might be dangerous, please call 13 13 51 straight away. 

 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers. If you would like to 
provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

Attend in person at either of our administration offices – please note restricted opening hours;  

Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and 
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire            
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are      
available in alternative formats, on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 

 

Keith Williams 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Shire Notes 

https://my.westernpower.com.au/streetlight-issues/
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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This month’s topics has a special invitation and, for the first paragraphs below, I ask for the 
attention of our local Indigenous families and friends: 

Welcome to August! 

Starting with some promising news: While “The Zone” Youth Worker position is being filled, 
we’re delighted to introduce one of our key support people, Karen Herlihy from South Coast 
NRM. 

Karen and her team are officially now part of the Broomehill-Tambellup community and they’re hosting a big 
dinner and activity registration day right here in town. 

When? 4pm onwards on 3 September 2020 

Who? Indigenous High School-Aged Young People 

What? Grab a feed and register your name to join the semester-two mob! 

Once you’re registered, you’ll join ten after-school events in semester two, centred around the 6 Noongar 
seasons. You’ll even go on a 3-day camp in Camp Quaranup. 

I can’t emphasize how special this opportunity is and how fortunate we are to have this initiative in our  
community so please take advantage of it and get yourselves down to The Zone right after school on 3.09.20. 

“What about me?” I’m glad you asked. If you are not yet in high school and are hanging out to join The Zone 
after school, ALL school-aged students are welcome from 3.30pm on Friday, 28/8/20  

The Zone will be open, and we will be taking registrations for The Zone after-school-hang-out then. 

Off road motorbikes: It’s one thing to ride your off-road bike discreetly and legally in an approved area, off 
road. It’s another to rev the bike loudly on a Sunday morning near the sports pavilion or up and down the 
main drag in Broomehill. Do you want to lose your bike and go to court? Just cease this behaviour or we will 
be knocking on your door soon. Your bike can be confiscated and crushed, never to be seen again. 

Well done on getting you and yours back to school. It is the best and safest place for them, and it gives      
parents a break. If you are struggling to get your son or daughter back to school, remember you’re not alone 
and you can contact your school to ask for support. Young people seek boundaries and discipline in their   
regular environment. 

On that note, please remember that YOUR safe environment, combined with real and reasonable                
consequences, builds resilience in young people. There is a difference between being their friend and being a 
boundary-setting role model. If they can learn cause and effect at home, it may prevent them from learning 
about these things in an uncontrolled environment where it is less safe. 

80+ CCTV Cameras are now keeping a watch over many houses between Gnowangerup and Wagin. Thank 
you to all your support. You have also raised $100 for the local VFES through purchasing your CCTV Systems! 

The Zone building was damaged to the value of about $3000 last month. Fortunately, a witness obtained 
footage of the young offenders which led police to a resolution. In this instance, they were under the age of 
criminal responsibility, however both families were cooperative and supportive. 

Stay safe and drive safe out there. 

 

Sincerely, 

A/Sergeant Rob Adamczyk 

Update From The Tambellup Police 



Topics      August 2020 . Page 10 

 

 

 

TRADING HOURS 
MONDAY - THURSDAY 

9.30AM TO 4.30PM 
FRIDAYS 

9.00AM TO 4.00PM 
CLOSED WEEKENDS AND PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 

TAMBELLUP COMMUNITY                
RESOURCE CENTRE AGM 

This is to advise that the Annual General Meeting of the      
Tambellup CRC will be held on Tuesday September 22

nd
, 

2020 at 7pm at the Community Resource Centre. 
Please put this date in your diary to attend.  

The CRC needs the community support by the community joining up as paid members 
and by interested people taking a seat on the committee. 

If you wish to be a financial member please see the information below & if considering being 
on the committee please contact Chairperson Aileen Prout on 9825 1182 

The Tambellup CRC is excited to announce that the Broomehill—
Tambellup Phonebooks are now available to purchase. 

Cost: $3.50 
To keep them up to date for future prints we need your help. 

If you see that an entry needs updating please let the Tambellup CRC know.  
Email: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au / ph: 9825 1177 

(Apologies for any errors within, we have worked hard to ensure that all is correct at the time of 
printing, however some errors are unavoidable and we appreciate any help you can provide.) 

Come join us at the              

Tambellup CRC and create 

something special for dad 

 2nd of September 

At the Tambellup CRC  

After School from 3pm 

CRC FINANCIAL  MEMBERSHIP 

PRICES 

Single Adult $25.00 

Family 

(Includes School Attendees up to 17 years) 

$40.00 

Junior 

(School Attendees up to 17) 

$5.00 

Senior $10.00 

To become a financial member of the Tambellup 

CRC, pop in and ask the staff for a form. 

Fill in the form and read the Terms and            

Conditions on the form, sign, then pay the    

membership fee (prices are below) 

Kids Fathers Day Craft Afternoon is funded under the Families 

and Communities Programme by the Australian Government De-

partment of Social Services. 
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AGM NOTICE 
The Tambellup Cricket Club AGM will be 
held on   Wednesday 12th of  August at 

7.00 PM at the Tambellup Pavilion. 

Current and new members are always 
welcome 

A Service of Holy Communion will take 
place at St Elizabeth’s Church     
Broomehill on Sunday 30th August at 
9.30 am 

All welcome 

Revd Lindy Rookyard 

Contact: Mr T Spicer 9824 1187 

Tambellup Tennis Club AGM 
Monday, 10 August, 7pm 

Tambellup Community Pavilion 

20th August - from 11.30am 

At the Tambellup CRC 

Covid-19 restrictions apply. (location dependent on Covid restrictions) 

RSVP to the Tambellup CRC by the 14th of August 
 

Ring us on 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 

 

Thankyou to all the volunteers who have offered to 
cook 

 

FOLLOWED BY A GAME OF BINGO! 

Be Connected at the Tambellup CRC 
Every 2nd Tuesday       

Next session is  the              
11th August 
From 10am 
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Dates are: 
31 Aug 

7 Sep 

14 Sep 

21 Sep 

9.30am to 

12.30pm 

Spots are limited, 

please call the CRC to 

reserve your spot 

$30.00 



 Topics    August 2020 Page 13 

 

 

 

 

TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices        
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however 
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your 
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in 

size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and 

White only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 
25th of each month. 

Please email 
tbtopics@gmail.com 

or leave your submissions with 
the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill 

or Tambellup Shire Office. 

Advertise your local community groups 
meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or 

Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church                     
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 
All Welcome 

 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Mondays from 10am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 
 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 
 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing at 

1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 
New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 
 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 
Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                   
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to assist with  

administration work and clerical services to help 
relieve the pressure on your club or 

organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 
flyers and pamphlets, having an event etc.  Contact 

us with your request today! 
08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Tambellup - It’s finally here! 
An exciting after school program for Aboriginal 

youth 

Strong & Proud, Wumbudin koul-yee-rah 

Semester 2, 2020 
 

If you are in high school, join up for a program based on the Noongar seasons. 
 

Get out into the bush and on the water. Go bush walking, 
mountain biking, canoeing, archery and camping! 

Where: meet at the ZONE 

When: Starts Thursday 3 September from 4.00pm—6:00pm and 
then every Thursday for 10 weeks. PLUS a weekend camp. 

Cost: FREE  

Registration: Pick up a registration form at the Tambellup CRC 

and hand back by Monday 24th August. 

To find out more contact Karen Herlihy from South Coast NRM on 0447 928 458  
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RSVP to the Tambellup CRC  

on 9825 1177/email                     

tambellup@crc.net.au/send us a 

message on Facebook 

Succession Planning 

is for everyone – 

Your future depends 

on it  

Presented by Cameron Taylor  

 

How your business 

can thrive and        

survive during a       

recession –  
Presented by Marie Van Blommestein  

 

with RSM Katanning 
 

At the Tambellup CRC 

Tuesday 8th September 

At 10:30am  

Biography 
Cameron Taylor  
Partner 
RSM in Katanning 
Cameron joined RSM in 1985. 
He is a member of CPA     
Australia, Chartered            

Accountants Australia and New Zealand,       
National Tax and Accountants Association and 
Australian Institute of Company Directors. 
Cameron has experience providing advice and 
solutions on the following: 

• Business Advisory 

• Rural Accounting 

• Comprehensive Taxation Consulting 

• Succession Planning 

• Superannuation Planning 

• Corporate Structures 

Biography 
Marie Van Blommestein  
Senior Chartered Accountant  
RSM in Katanning 
Marie is a Senior Chartered 
Accountant and practice     
manager with over 12 years of 

experience specialising in the following areas: 

• Succession and Business Planning 

• Cashflow preparation and Analysis  

• Business Structures 

• Accounting and Taxation Advice and Planning 

• Retirement Planning 

Morning tea will be 

provided. 

Please RSVP for     

catering purposes 
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Rabbit Baiting program for Broomehill and         
Tambellup town sites 

 
The Shire of Broomehill - Tambellup is currently undertaking a vermin control program, this 
program will be extended until 1st September 2020 

The program will include baiting for rabbits in bushlands surrounding both town sites and 
sports complexes. 

This program is required due to increasing damage to Shire assets such as ovals and parks.  

Baits used may be toxic to domestic pets if they come into frequent contact, so please be    
vigilant while this program is in affect when walking or walking pets in these areas. 

Stations are a simple design of a 1.5 meter section of tin in a semi-circle or U shape, or a 
large plastic drum cut down, the bait used will be inoculated oats with a covering of green 
dye which will be situated on the ground under the station. Please avoid these stations as 
frequent contact or disturbances to the sight can lessen the effect of the stations.   

If you have any questions about this baiting program please contact the shire on 9825 3555 
or for any additional information about baiting programs or control methods go to 
www.agric.wa.gov.au 

 
 

In WA European rabbits (Oryctolagus cuniculus) are declared pests of agriculture under 
the Biosecurity and Agriculture Management Act 2007 and as such, landholders are          
required to control rabbits on their properties. Even landholders not growing crops are still 
legally obliged to control rabbits to protect their neighbours’ land from the impact of      
rabbits. 

https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/organisms/105069
http://www.slp.wa.gov.au/legislation/statutes.nsf/main_mrtitle_2736_homepage.html
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Expression of interest!   
3 Hour wall hanging  
Macramé workshop. 

@The CRC 
Date to be confirmed.  
Hosted by Mel from      

Flourish Design  
  $50 per person  

Includes all materials     
needed to complete a      

medium sized wall hanging 
macramé. 

Light snacks & refreshments 
will be provided. 

If you are interested please  
contact the Tambellup        

Community Resource Centre 
by mid August on 9825 1177, 
Email: tambellup@crc.net.au 

or send us a message on     
Facebook 

Limited spots available. 
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Adult Fiction 

Adult Non-Fiction 

DVD’s 

Junior 

Tambellup Public Library 
34 Norrish Street Tambellup 

9825 1177 
Email: library@tambellupcrc.net.au 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/  

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com


Topics      August 2020 . Page 24 

 

 

 

Betty Hull has    
offered to be the 
drop off point for 

Tambellup. 

Please contact 
Kassie on       

0477 915 241 for 
more information 

Care Bags to include: 
Backpack (filled with items below) 
Toothbrush and Toothpaste (we will add) 

Hairbrush 
Pyjamas 
2x Outfits of Clothing 
2x Underwear 
2x Pairs of Socks 
Teddy 
At least one comfort item (colouring book, 
journal, toy) 

New Items 

only please 
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DISTRICT 4 
 

VOTE 1   SHANE 
CARRUTHERS 

 

“Grower Focused” 
 

Shane Carruthers 
Mob. 0408396432 

Email  shaneandlynette@bigpond.com 
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Advertisements 

(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Advertisements 

COUNTRYSIDE 
HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 
RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

neil.tears@bigpond.com 



Topics      August 2020 . Page 28 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Situated on the Tambellup West Road on the old         
showgrounds, the  Tambellup Business Centre 
has available short and long term leases on 
workshop/storage space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom 
plus toilets and showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email 

Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 
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Open for fellowship 
BBQ every Wednesdays 
3pm until Dusk on cnr 
Kojonup and Great 

southern HWY  
John  0438 952 930 
Neil  0417 939 684 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 
Phone : 0438 137 851 

2/103 Albany Highway Kojonup. 

For all back, neck pain, sports injuries, 

Muscle/bone/ joint problems treated. 

Remedial/ therapeutic massage. 
Private health rebates; Workers’ comp;  DVA. 

Helping keep the community healthy. 

Advertisements 

CLOSED FROM 
THE START OF 

AUGUST TO END 
OF NOVEMBER 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 
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    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 

Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 

10am to 4pm 

CLOSED 
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SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177   F: 08 9825 1187   E: tbtopics@gmail.com 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 
30 
BH St      
Elizabeth’s 
Church 

31 
Basic Computing 

 1 September Upcoming 
2nd Sep - Fathers Day Craft Afternoon 
3rd Sep - Strong and Proud Program 
7th/14th/21st Sep - Basic Computing 
8th Sep - RSM Workshop  
11th Sep - 3x3 Basketball 
22nd Sep - TA CRC AGM 

2 3 4 5 
Crochet 

6 
Meet and Mingle 

7 8 

9 
TA Uniting 
Church 

10 
Tennis Club 
AGM 

11 
Be Connected 

12 
Crochet 
 
TA Cricket AGM 
 
TA Lions Club 

13 
Meet and Mingle 
 
TA CWA  

14 15 

16 17 
Interagency 
Meeting from 
11am @ the 
CRC 

18 19 
Crochet 
 
GS Stud Merino 
Field Day 

20 
Soup and Sweets 

21 
Resilience    
Workshop 

22 

23 
TA Uniting 
Church 

24 25 
Be Connected 
 
Topics entries 

due 

26 
Crochet 

27 
 
Meet and Mingle 

28 
 
Farm Safety 
Workshop 

29 

Calendar August 2020 


